BULLITT COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 1040 HIGHWAY 44 EAST SHEPHERDSVILLE, KY 40165

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BULLITT COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

September 11, 2023 5:00 PM

MINUTES OF RECORD

The Bullitt County Board of Education met at the Frank R. Hatfield Administrative Center, 1040 Highway 44 East, Shepherdsville, Kentucky, 40165, at 5:00 p.m. on September 11, 2023, with the following members present:

(1) Ms. Linda Belcher

(2) Mrs. Nita Neal

(3) Dr. Matt Mooney

(4) Mrs. Lisa Hodges

(5) Mr. Darrell Coleman

CALL TO ORDER

The September 11, 2023, regular meeting of the Bullitt County Board of Education was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Board Chair Darrell Coleman.

ADOPT THE AGENDA

- 2023-152- Motion made by Linda Belcher, seconded by Nita Neal, to adopt the agenda with the following change:
 - Add to General Discussion, prior to Other Items from the Board, BOE Representative for the 2024-25 School Calendar Committee

All members voted YES.

COMMUNICATIONS

Audience Comments (None)

GENERAL DISCUSSION

- Bullitt County Clerk Kevin Mooney spoke about the history of the school system being used as polling locations since 1995 and requested four additional days, two in November and two in May, to close school and allow for early voting in the 2024 Presidential Election. Dr. Bacon responded the May dates were not possible due to testing at the end of the school year and the November dates closed down a working classroom for a week while the machines are set up and stored to accommodate the voting process.
- Finance Director Lisa Lewis gave an overview of the Annual Budget Process, projected revenue and possible new expenses or programs. There are still many things that are mandated by the state that go unfunded.
- Superintendent Jesse Bacon gave a quick timeline on future construction projects. The new tracks are wrapping up punch-list items, the old Old Mill Elementary School campus is still in the design phase to incorporate that into the Bullitt East High School, work continues on other extra-curricular ball fields, and renovation of Bernheim Middle School is now scheduled to be completed by December 2024 (six months early).

- Director of Pupil Personnel Steve Smallwood requested a representative of the Board for the 2024-2025 School Calendar Committee. Lisa Hodges served last year and volunteered to do so again this year.
- Dr. Bacon mentioned that another representative is needed for the Transportation Task Force to review the Transportation manual for the next school year. Linda Belcher volunteered.
- Dr. Bacon added that discussions are still occurring regarding the additional revenue to go towards providing more nurses, along with talks with local providers for partnerships. The Legislature is keeping plans for increases for education employees close at hand until the Gubernatorial election, and it may model the process that was used when funding increases to Kentucky State Troopers. This could also alter staffing plans. The contingency fund is still in good shape.
- Dr. Bacon praised the employees in the Transportation Department for their efforts in still dealing with daily challenges and acknowledged it is in much better condition than before. He also mentioned the Maintenance Supervisor Thomas Stokes and his efforts in supporting staff, recruiting applicants, training in all schools, and his overall pride in his work and great job so far.

Other Items from the Board

- Linda Belcher offered the Board's sympathies to the employees of the Transportation Department for the recent loss of Bus Driver Jason Benningfield and inquired about his funeral arrangements.
- Ms. Belcher shared her support of providing more sports opportunities for elementary age students, such as Track. Dr. Bacon responded that there are track clubs and more extra-curricular opportunities besides sports for elementary students. Nita Neal mentioned an excellent play was produced at Maryville Elementary School, but there wasn't an opportunity at the middle school level for talented students to perform. Dr. Bacon responded more opportunities will be investigated.
- Ms. Neal mentioned the excellent attendance of 95% and the importance of just being present at school.
- Ms. Belcher mentioned her on-going support of counselors and the need to free them up to handle behavior issues in the classroom.
- Dr. Bacon mentioned School Supplies are still being investigated to determine if there are bulk items the district can purchase to reduce the number of items requested of parents.
- Ms. Belcher suggested more Behavior Specialists for schools, after efforts of utilizing counselors.
- Ms. Neal asked Dr. Bacon about communication with our legislators regarding district concerns.
 He has been in contact with a few and mentioned that all four have been invited to participate in
 the upcoming Principal for a Day opportunity.

SECRETARY

ADJOURNMENT

2023-15	3- Motion	made by	Linda	Belcher,	seconded	by Lisa	Hodges,	to a	adjourn a	at 6:13	p.m.	All me	embers
VC	oted YES.												

CHAIRPERSON